Frederick News-Post 
Sixth annual Evolution Weekend scheduled 
February 8, 2012

FOR THE FREDERICK NEWS-POST Grace United Church of Christ and Evangelical Reformed United Church of Christ in downtown Frederick will be among hundreds of congregations across the country and around the world to participate in Evolution Weekend, Feb. 10 to 12, designed to recognize that religion and science, two fields of critical importance to humans, should be seen as complementary rather than confrontational. 

Around the world, various faith traditions find themselves in harmony with the tenets of modern science, including evolution. Many participants in Evolution Weekend 2012 have opted to discuss the ways in which these various faith traditions have similarly embraced evolution. 

On Feb. 12, the Rev. Lee Barrett, professor of theology at Lancaster Seminary in Lancaster, Pa., will deliver the homily at Grace Church. Immediately after worship, a light lunch will be served with a panel discussion afterward. It will focus on how people of faith from the Jewish, Muslim and Christian traditions can reconcile the tenets of their scriptures with scientific theories, especially Darwin’s theory of biological evolution. 

Panel participants are Rabbi Dan Sikowitz, of Kol Ami Congregation of Frederick, Syed Haque, Frederick physician and Muslim, Anna Winegar, biologist and member of Grace Church, and Barrett. It will be moderated by the Rev. Douglas Griffin, interim pastor of Grace Church. 

All events are open to the public at no charge. Please RSVP for lunch by Feb. 10 by calling 301-662-3312 or sending email reservation to admin@grucc.com. 

Evangelical Reformed United Church of Christ will host an adult discussion series on four subsequent Sundays (Feb. 19 and 26, and March 4 and 11) beginning each session at 9:30 a.m. on the mutual interface between science and religion. 

The first session, held Feb. 12 and led by Griffin, will summarize the discussions; the second session, led by Winegar, will focus on biological evolution; the third session, also led by Winegar, will include a discussion by participants on how Christians can reconcile science and religion; and the final session, led by Griffin, will summarize evolution from the perspectives of other faiths. 

No text is required for the class, but suggested readings include The Clergy Letter (available on line at http://www.theclergyletterproject. org/); “The Language of God” by Francis Collins; “Science, Evolution and Creationism” published by the National Academy of Sciences; “And God Said: Let There be Evolution” edited by Charles Wynn and Arthur Wiggins and “Creation and Evolution,” Stanley Gundry, editor. 
